An International leadership seminar for the Family of Sisters Adorers was held from 31st January to 2nd February 2022. It was entitled "Sentinels of the Dawn”, for imparting leadership for thinking and creating an open world in a changing epoch." We began our meeting with a contemplative moment gazing at the Icon of Mercy against the background of the Encyclical Fratelli Tutti, where we were invited to be good Samaritans, who knew how to put himself in the place of others and walk together with him.
 During these days, it was an opportunity to meet together, look at ourselves, listen, get to know each other, and feel part of the "Family".   I realised that we are living in a very particular historical moment, where we are evolving. I am invited to "help the Aurora to be born", in the life of the other and also to be attentive and listen to the personal call to build together new dawn. 
We have been invited to be men and women of courage who are not afraid to discover ourselves vulnerable, fragile and allow ourselves to connect with ourselves and with each other, who create interrelationships and see every problem as a new opportunity to grow. We are invited to be leaders who challenge and creatively strive to be authentic, deep and compassionate. We have learned that "We are a community of possibilities, not a community of problems".
As leaders, we are called to be hosts who seek to convene diversity in different points of view so that creative processes emerge where each member feels part of a whole.  
It has been very interesting to see the links that we have created over the years and that today we realise that we are a living system present in many parts and that we are all interconnected in the same being, doing and being where our distinctive feature is "LOVE".
We ended our meeting with the contemplation on the "Two denarii to the innkeeper" from the parable of the Good Samaritan.  We were invited to remember our call as innkeepers and the coins one has received to continue being an innkeeper.
I am immensely grateful to God and the General Government of our Congregation for creating these spaces of formation that allow us to continue to grow and cultivate our vocation.
I end with this invitation... We know that we are at the dawn of a new era of leadership... we must train our eyes to be able to see what is being born...
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